
2021 GA Senior Pennant season review  

Following our debut season in 2020 where we only won one game, we improved 
dramatically and had a great season.  The details are as follows: 

Round 1 versus Westward Ho at Flagstaff Hill, we won 6-1. 

Round 2 versus Mt Osmond at Penfield, we narrowly lost 4-3. 

Round 3 versus The Stirling at the Stirling, unsurprisingly we got slaughtered 7-0.   

Round 4 versus Victor Harbor at home, we bounced back on our home patch with a 
convincing 6-1 victory. 

Round 5 versus Penfield at Victor Harbor, our day by the sea was rewarded with a fine 4-3 
victory.  

Round 6 versus Flagstaff Hill at Mt Osmond, our final round in the regular season saw us 
lose to a strong Flaggy team, 5.5 - 1.5. 

All of the above meant that we finished in fourth spot and qualified for the semi-finals, our 
opponents to be Mt Osmond.  Unfortunately we lost 4.5 to 2.5 at Flagstaff Hill. However, 
the score line doesn’t reflect how close the game was.  With Mt Osmond leading 3-2, two 
matches finished all square and went to extra holes and unfortunately our first player lost 
his match on the first extra hole, meaning Mt Osmond got over the line to claim there 
necessary fourth match and won the semi-final. 

All of our squad performed with great skill and style, a credit to NAGC.  The squad were, 
along with their appearances: 

Bob Henley (6), John Rowe (7), Jonathan Gravenor (7), Kerry Rowe (4), Peter Adams (5), 
Tony Guiducci (5), Carolyn Coleman (2), Murray O’Neill (1), Peter Sahb (3), Luc De Guia (1), 
Peter Norman (3). 

Roll on the 2022 season! 

  


